
Rocky Pointe Marina 
March 2023 Newsletter 

Covid 
Because there are still various variants of Covid getting many people sick, we are continuing to be cautious and continue 

our existing policy which is a very minor inconvenience, and everyone is doing so well adhering to it. 1-way traffic on the 

ramps, step off to another dock when passing others and having very limited access inside the office. 

 

 Parking Lot Security 
Please do not let cars follow you through the gate unless you can see a red/orange resident sticker on their windshield 

or a blue and white tag(boaters) hanging from their rearview mirror. Simply stop your car after going through the gate 

and wait for the gate to close. If they belong at RPM they either have their own code to use or can call the office.  

 

Garden Plots 
We are now taking reservations for the 12 garden plots. The cost is $25 which covers our maintenance. You can request 

more than 1 plot but you will be on the wait list for the extra plots until May 15, 2023. 

 

Annual Fire Extinguisher Inspection- Friday March 31st 
All house and marina fire extinguishers will be inspected by our service. The marina pays the $8 charge. If you have extra 

extinguishers in your house put on your front porch. You will be charged $8 for the extras. Boaters can also have their 

extinguisher tested, please bring them to the office prior to March 31. You will be billed $8 per extinguisher. 

 

AED Class Monday Feb 27th 10am-noon 
We had 10 people attend the last class. Our goal is to have all residents take the class. The next class is on Monday Feb 

27th from 10am to noon and is limited to 15 people. Contact the office to reserve your space. If you have previously been 

trained before, please let the office know so we can keep track of who is qualified to use the lifesaving AED. 

Rocky Pointe is paying the training fee. 

 

Boating Classes 
The last class on using your VHF radio had 13 people. There are still 3 upcoming classes at RPM that are free. 

To register email to SEO.BSPS@gmail. All start at 9am at the RPM clubhouse 

Saturday Feb 25th- Basics of Marine Radar 

Saturday March 4th- Anchoring 

Saturday March 18th- Weather Awareness 

 

Private Boat Handling Lessons  
Many people have gotten newer, bigger boats or first-time boaters and have a lot to learn.  

There is a local captain who specializes in training you on your boat-  

How to operate, dock and use the systems.  If interested contact Ken Tennefoss at (503)803-7095 

 

Boaters 
o Water should be back on March 15th 

o Winter tarps need to be off by May 1st 

o Boats need to have the winter slime washed off by June 1st 

o Boats need to be registered now through the Oregon State Marine Board 
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